
 
the DURHAM UNION

MEETING OF THE STANDING COMMITTEE
Minutes – Wednesday, 8th February, 2017

Present: -             Mr Tom Harwood, Esq., President	                            
Mr Jack Gilmore, Esq., Treasurer
Mr Oliver Lewis, Esq., Secretary		              
Mr Jonty Bayliss, Esq., President-elect			
Mr Daniel Cohen, Esq., Custodian				              
Miss Clara Hodge, Sponsorship Secretary	
Miss Hannah Speed, Director of Debating 
Miss Isobel Morrow, Social Secretary

Meeting began in the Debating Chamber, Palace Green at 1 p.m.

Mr. Harwood in the chair, and Mr. Lewis minuting.

Mr Harwood opened the meeting.

The Committee discussed the merits of the different types of snacks provided by Mr Harwood.

Miss Morrow noted the Trustees Meeting this week.

Mr Cohen and Mr Harwood asked about the possibility of artwork for Mr Bayliss’s term’s events.

Mr Harwood stated his concerns over the views expressed by the Assistant Secretary on women and gender equality.
Mr Bayliss noted that it is not currently a Union matter, despite the abhorrence of his comments, and that the Union cannot be the arbiter of someone else’s speech.
Miss Morrow questioned the details of the online comments, made by Mr Van Egghen on a closed Facebook page.
Mr Gilmore noted a conversation with Mr Van Egghen in which he apologised, with his intention to apologise to Mr Harwood in due course, but that Standing Committee cannot act like thought police. 
Miss Hodge stated the risk to the Union Society’s reputation.
Mr Harwood noted the risk is a string of events emerging more widely of apparent misdemeanours at the Union, even if the incident is not a risk now.
Mr Gilmore outlined the views of some other people who had posted in the same group as Mr Van Egghen who have also spoken at the Union during a debate this term.
Miss Speed argued that it would not be right to see a culture of fear or intimidation created at the Union, especially if the Committee was seen to have not acted if the news became public.
Mr Gilmore stated that he was in favour of making it clear to offices of their responsibilities as representatives of the Union.
	Miss Speed asked about the warning powers Union Presidents possessed.
 	Mr Harwood and Mr Bayliss stated not, with fears that the story could leak.
	Mr Harwood suggested a ‘two’ or ‘three’ strike policy in relation to poor behaviour by Union officers.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Miss Speed stated that it should not become a witch hunt if Mr Van Eggehn shows remorse.
	Mr Gilmore stated that the naivety of first-year students cannot be overstated, a point to which Miss Hodge agreed.
	Mr Bayliss and Mr Harwood agreed, but noted that they are still Union representatives and must be aware of it.
	Miss Speed suggested having a code of conduct with officer guidelines.
	Mr Harwood agreed to an extent, but both he and Mr Bayliss stated that there are no current constitutional provisions. They noted too that it would not be right to constrain an officer’s freedom of speech.
	Miss Morrow noted the specifics of online activity.
	Miss Speed cited the debating code of conduct and Standing discussed the idea of such a proposal.
	
Mr Harwood noted the sponsorship of the Cambridge Union’s camera rig and his dream to achieve something similar in Durham, a point discussed with Miss Hodge.

Miss Morrow asked about the election of an alumni officer.
Mr Harwood and Mr Gilmore noted the importance of the position and a willingness to see the election roll over until the right candidate came forward.

Mr Harwood stated his aim to have a short code of conduct.
Standing discussed the idea of having an oath to swear, a suggestion put forward by Mr Lewis. 

Miss Hodge noted the possibility of a joint event later in the term with another society, specifically an NGO.
Mr Harwood stated that, if it was another society, a concern, as such joint events are not a possibility. He did note, however, that an external charity may be permissible.

Miss Hodge noted the struggle of achieving national sponsorship for the Durham Open, with most funding allocated in August or September, not halfway through the academic year.

Mr Harwood outlined his plan to hold a 175th Anniversary dinner in Parliament in September, hoping to attract recent graduates and famous alumni.
Mr Cohen noted that it was important that it was not held too close to the Michaelmas Ball.

Standing discussed the content of a future Union oath.

Mr Harwood closed the meeting.


Secretary: O. G. W. Lewis, Esq.
President: T. Harwood, Esq.
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